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Monday 27th April 2020 

 

Dear parent/carer, 

 

We hope that you and your loved ones are all fit and well. 

 

Unfortunately, it is with the greatest sadness that we share with you the news that our 

beloved Mrs Wendy Brassington sadly passed away over the weekend after a short 

battle with illness. 

 

Mrs B., as the children she loved so much called her, was a remarkable, warm, funny, 

talented, generous and incredibly caring lady whom we are all blessed to have known 

and who was loved greatly here at school. Although she retired last summer, she 

remained a big part of our school family, and the hole which she leaves not just in 

school, but in the Parish, the village, and in all of our lives, is considerable. 

 

Wendy was a dear friend to us all and our memories of her are numerous and incredibly 

fond. Many of you were able to join us in the summer for a special church service of 

thanks and for assemblies upon her retirement, and we know that she also helped 

many of you parents and carers to learn whilst here at St. Werburgh’s too. Please 

remember those good times with Mrs B and share them with your children. 

 

We are sure that you will join the entire school and Trust family in sending all of our love, 

condolences, thoughts and very best wishes to her husband Steve, her children, and 

her lovely grandchildren.  

 

We know that this news will bring sadness to yourself and the children, and ask that you 

please remember Wendy in all of your prayers and think about all of the happy times 

spent with her. 

 

Please keep yourselves, and all whom are special to you, safe and continue to show 

them the love which Wendy always showed us all. 

 

God bless. 


